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Jennifer Ligon wrote an article titled "From the Big Apple to the River City: Embracing Change as a 

Young Lawyer" for the Winter 2013-2014 (Vol. 2 No. 2) edition of Opening Statement, the publication of 

the Virginia Bar Association's Young Lawyers Division. To read the article in a PDF format, click here.
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